
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Lisa Anthony called the July 7, 2016 Senior Commission meeting to order at 1:00 
p.m. 
 
Members present:  Kitty Greenwood, Mike Vallone , Ruth Schwab & Sheree 
Victorian. Guest fron CNN Samantha Hill. 
 
The minutes of the June  2016 meeting were reviewed by the members.  Motion 
by Ruth Schwab and seconded by Mike Vallone to accept the minutes as 
presented.  Motion carried and the minutes were accepted as presented. 
 
St. Vincent DePaul report by Mike Vallone.   Still have a lot of people coming  in 
for food and money.  Donations are slower in the summer months.  
 
American Legion report by Mike Vallone.   There wasn’t a lot going on recently, 
they attended a service in Schaumburg and also  walked in the 4th of July parade 
in Des Plaines. 
 
Relay for Life report by Kitty Greenwood.   The Relay will be held on July 15th 
from 6 until midnight at Hammill Square.  There are 20 people signed up for the 
survivors dinner.  There  are 7 teams signed up to participate in the relay. 
 
The Towers report by Sheree Victorian.  In January 2017 they will start 
remodeling the building floor by floor.  During this time they will be making  it 
handicapped assessable. 
 
Ruth Schwab commented on the blood drive. We are having a decent turnout, 
was wondering if there was a raffle or some other incentive if the amount of 
donors would pick up. 
 
Samantha Hill from the Community Nutrition Network stopped by to introduce 
herself and wants to get CNN and the Village to possibly work together  helping 
the senior population. 
 
Lisa reminded everyone of the Relay for life on July 15th and the Street Dance & 
Car show on July 22nd.  We will be hosting along with AT & T a Shred Day on 
August 27th in the old police station parking lot. We will also be hosting a Health 
Fair date is yet to be determined. A representative from Leyden Family Services 
will be at the Village Hall every other week starting on August 3rd to help seniors 
apply for different programs and assistance such as Medicare, Medicaid, SNAP, 
LIHEAP, help with prescriptions or help understanding doctor bills. 
 
The Senior Commission meeting adjourned at 1:45 p.m. 



 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Lisa Anthony 
 


